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A weekly newsletter of The Sparta United Methodist Church 

Discover our church website and all of the stories linked to our newsletter at www.spartaumc.com. 

Children’s Christmas Program 
December 26, 2018 

Pastor Phil is in need of the follow items for the Candle-
light in a Stable service. If you are willing to donate or lend 
these items, please bring them to the church office:  

Furs 

Steel Animal Traps 

These items are to be reminiscent of things seen duirng 
the fur-trade period from the wilderness of about 300 
years ago. 

Also needed are empty milk jugs. Please leave these items 
in the church parlor. Thank you so much for your help in 
this special Christmas Eve service. 
 

 
This year’s Advent / Christmas 
Offerings will help support the 
local Ministerial Association’s 
gas fund for people in the Sparta  
community in need.  

Offering envelopes will be available at all services  
December 23 and 24. 
 
 
Prayers for Marie Uzarsk’s dad,    

Al Meickes, that cancer treat-
ment works; repeat PET scan     
in January 

Prayers for those alone during the 
holidays 

Ray Erskin had emergency surgery Dec. 17 and is having 
complications. Please keep Ray and his family in your 
prayers. 

 

http://spartaumc.com/


Schedules 
Tuesdays 
             9:30 am .............. Girl Talk Study Group 

Wednesdays 
             6 pm ................... Worship Design Team 
             7–8 pm ............... Adult Choir practice 

4th Thursday of the Month 
            6 pm .................... Vision Team 

Sunday mornings 
            8:45–11:45 .......... Nursery (ages 0–4 years) 
            8:30–9:45 ............ Disciple Bible Study 
            9:00 ..................... Adult Bible Study 
            9:00 ..................... Middle & Senior High Sunday School 
            9:00 ..................... Chime Choir Practice / Craft Time  
                                              (Pre-K – 5th) 
            9:30 ..................... Children’s Choir Practice (Pre-K – 5th) 

Parents: pick up your child at 10 am from practice 
            9:50 ..................... Adult Choir pre-service rehearsal 
            10:10 ................... Morning Worship Celebration 
            10:30 ................... Pre-K – 5th Grade Sunday School 

10:10 am Worship Attendant Volunteers December 23 

Soundboard ............... Chad & Shelly Murdock 
Head Usher ................ Alan Hartman 
Greeter ...................... Mary Scott 
Nursery Assistant ....... Elizabeth Hartman 
Welcome Table .......... Mary VanGessel 
Intercessory Prayer .... Bonnie Wilkinson 
Fellowship Time… ...... Mary Hartman & Children 

Save the Date 

Dec. 23   ................. dining room and kitchen in use 

 

 

 

 

 

Dec, 24  7 pm ......... Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 

                11 pm ....... Candlelight in a Stable 
                                     at 3325 14 Mile Road, NW, Sparta 
                                        A special service hosted by 
                             Sparta UMC  and Peace Lutheran Church 

Dec. 24–25  ............ Church Offices Closed 

Dec. 31     ............... If you plan to take an itemized charita-
ble deduction on your 2018 tax return, your donation 
must go to a qualified charity by December 31. The church 
website provides online giving. Donations charged to a 
credit card by December 31 are deductible for 2018, even 
if you pay the bill in 2019. A gift by check also counts for 
2018 as long as it is postmarked no later than Dec. 31. The 
church office is open on December 31 to receive gifts.  

Jan 8       6:30 pm .... Church Council 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you Staff-Parish Relations Committee and Sparta 
United Methodist Church for the Christmas card and 
Christmas gift money. I appreciate all you do to help my 
job run smoothly. Have a Merry Christmas! 

—Toni Potes 
 
 
I sincerely appreciate the kind reception of my retirement 
recognition by the congregation. Many thanks for the 
cards, well-wishes, cake (yummy), flowers, hugs, notes 
and reminisces. Thank you congregation for the Love 
Offering and restaurant gift certificates to a couple of our 
favorites; Kelly and I will put it all to good use. I will miss 
each of you, some whose hand writing and phone num-
bers I recognize without a problem. It would probably be a 
good memory test to see both, and you, every now and 
then. Continue to be a blessing as you have been to me. 

—Toni Potes 
 
 
DǊŜŀǘŜǊ bŜǿ WŜǊǎŜȅ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

Rebuilding of 15 flooded homes 
underway 

BRICK, N.J. — United Methodist volun-
teers, funded by $100,000 from the  
United Methodist Committee on Relief, 
plan to get 15 families back in their 
homes by the holidays in the aftermath 
of summer flooding. Many of the victims 
of the Aug. 13 flood are elderly and low-
income. Josh Kinney and Kamelia Ani 
have the story. 
Read story 
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The Mission of Sparta United Methodist Church: Helping each other follow Jesus’ way (John 14:6) 
The Vision: That through Him all might be saved (John 3:17) 
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